Town of Haw River

2012-2013 Budget Planning Meeting

Tuesday, March 20, 2012

The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a 2012-2013 Budget Planning Meeting on Tuesday, March 20, 2012 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 6:00 pm.

Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Kelly Allen, Jeff Fogleman, and Ashley Warren

Council Members Absent: n/a

Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Hamilton

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

Manager Earp presented to the Council the following preliminary budget considerations. 

Revenue Notes:

General Fund

1. Property Tax and Fire Tax are expected to remain steady at $650,000 and $275,000 respectively.  (Includes approximately $25,000 that will be set aside in a capital reserve fund as noted on the expenditure side.)

2. Privilege license revenues are projected to increase by approximately $3,000. This increase is due to the increase in number of businesses and fees levied for internet sweepstakes operations.

3. Sales taxes are projected to increase next fiscal year approximately $60,000. Due to better economy and population growth (Not including Transitional Hold Harmless).

4. We have been notified that we will receive one more Transitional Hold Harmless payment, I expect the payment to be reduced to approximately $75,000 from $111,000 last year because of the increase in other sales tax. 

5. Interest on investments expected to decrease $4000.

6. Recreation Revenues expected to decrease $4000- Rentals Down

Powell Bill Fund
1. Powell Bill revenues will remain steady at $60,000 in the upcoming budget year due to projected state calculations and we continue to have loss of interest income.

Water/Sewer Fund

1. Water/Sewer revenues include a 7% rate increase to directly offset the 7% percent rate increase from Burlington.

NOTE: Begin planning to lose approximately $10,000 to $12,000 loss of revenue when Green Level completes its sewer line to Burlington.

Stormwater Fund
1. Small increase in revenues due to increase in number of customers.

Expenditure Notes:

General Fund
General Notes:
1. Increases in Fuel Cost will increase last year’s budget by at least $14,000
2. While it looks like health insurance cost for employees will only rise 1%; the cost for retirees will increase almost $150 a month.  We have also added two retirees this year.  Increase over last year’s budget will be $28,585 to overall Insurance Cost.
3. We will also add two retired police officers to police salary line because of the Separation Allowance increasing that budget by approximately $ 22,000.

4.  Debt Service lines will be increased to include the new police vehicles for an increase of $11,000 over last year’s budget.

5. We are also expecting at least a $1,000 increase in the animal shelter fees.  

Powell Bill Fund
General Notes:
1. Expenditures: no increase except sidewalk match from Fund Balance.

Water/Sewer Fund
General Notes:
1. Salary and fringe lines include a new Operations Management position:

a. Salary increased $42,925

b. FICA increased $3,284

c. Group Insurance increased $7,554

d. Retirement increased $5,100

Or

Money’s used to offset Managers salary in General fund since manager acts as Public Works director

             Or

Use money’s to fund Maintenance Position to allow for transition with Glen’s duties and the fact that one Maintenance employee is retirement eligible July 1.

2. Debt service payments for the fund dropped to approximately $40,000 as the Trolingwood Pump Station debt was repaid and a payment of $40,000 has been added for New Pump Station Debt Service.


3. Fuel cost increases

4. Capital Outlay increases for the purchase of one vehicle. $18,000

Water Cost Increase:

1. Purchase for resale water increased to reflect 7% cost increase from Burlington
Sewer cost increase:

1. Purchase for sewer service line will reflect the following changes:

a. Reduced flow from Green Level due to sewer line rehabilitation work.

b. Increased costs due to Burlington’s 7% rate increase.

NOTE: Begin planning to lose approximately $10,000 to $12,000 of revenue when Green Level completes its sewer line to Burlington.

Other Notes:

· Recommendation from the council on a cost of living increase for employees. 

FUND BALANCE INFORMATION BY FUND

General Fund Balance

1. Unreserved Fund balance appropriation for 2011-2012:

$12,010 to cover grant matches for police and fire departments in last year’s budget.

$1,377 to cover energy grant match

$14,000 to cover fuel expense

$27,387 Appropriated 

Unreserved Fund balance appropriation for 2012-2013: 
Unknown at this time

2. Reserved Fund balance appropriation for 2011-2012:
Civic Center Funds- $21,717 for Civic Center up fit

Powell Bill Funds- $83,500 for match to CDBG Revitalization Grant 

Unreserved Fund balance appropriation for 2012-2013:

Powell Bill Funds- $75,000 for match to NCDOT Side Walk Grant

-Expect the general Fund balance to decrease because of reduction to Powell Bill and Civic Center monies (reserved Cash). The total cash available will be approximately of $1,100,000.  I expect unreserved general fund balance to remain steady at $480,000 to $500,000.  

-Expect the Powell Bill Fund balance to decrease at least $90,000 bringing the total cash available to $340,000.  Fund needs to have available cash of at least $300,000 to offset any emergency need.

-Expect the Civic Center reserved fund balance to decrease to $58,800.  These funds are available only to offset needs of the Civic Center.

Water and Sewer Fund Balance

-Expect the fund balance to increase at least $100,000 bringing the total cash available to $330,000.  Fund needs to have available cash of at least $500,000 to offset any emergency need.

Storm Water Fund Balance

- Expect the fund balance to increase at least $10,000 bringing the total cash available to $48,250.  Fund needs to have available cash of at least $100,000 to offset cost of post construction projects beginning in 2017.

Please see 2012/2013 Budget Worksheet below.

Projected revenues increasing $31,000. 

Projected increase in expenditures of $160,075.

Project budget gap of $129,075.

Ways to Close Budget Gap
Have department heads reduce spending…..

Look at staffing and decide if we need to freeze or abolish positions…….

Increase Property Tax……………

Use fund balance to close gap………………..

Some combination of all above……………  

Things to keep in mind:

· 1 cent on the tax rate is approximately $13,500.

· We will be losing all of our transitional hold harmless in the 2013/2014 budget year.

· Elimination of lieutenant’s position would save approximately $67,000.

· ½ of manager’s salary out of water/sewer would save the general fund approximately $40,000.

· Possible to use surplus from water/sewer to repay general fund for expenditures of last 10 years?
The council then discussed quite extensively the staffing needs of the Town’s Police Department. A consensus was reached to immediately fill the soon to be vacant position caused by Lieutenant Tim Smith’s retirement with a police officer level hire. A consensus was also reached to promote Corporal Thomas to the vacant Sergeant’s position.

7:33 pm

In order to allow Chief Dickens to expedite the hiring of a new police officer by hiring an applicant from the previously advertised position, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to waive the Town’s policy of advertising open positions for 10 days for the hiring of a new police officer. Motion carried 5-0.

The council asked that the budget gap be presented in a prioritized manner at the next planning session.

There being no further business of the council, the mayor asked for a motion to adjourn.

7:44 pm

Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor


Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk
